Minutes of the 2014 AGM of the Abingdon Society of Bell Ringers

Held on Tuesday 8 April 2014 – St Nicolas Church

Present:  Charles Miller (chair), Margaret Brock (minute taker), Hugh Bishop, Jeanette Thomas, Brian Read, Susan Read, Isaac O’Shea, Reg Sidlow, Carole Sidlow, Beryl Yates

1. Appointment of Minutes taker:  Margaret Brock agreed to do this.

2. Apologies:  received from David Thomas, Tim Pett, Angela Smith, Priscilla Morris, Ryan Mills and Mark Walker.

3. The minutes of the 2013 AGM were considered. 

It was moved by Jeanette Thomas and seconded by Hugh Bishop that the minutes be accepted as an accurate record of the proceedings.

4. Actions and Matters arising:
Public visiting the tower: Jeanette asked about the situation regarding the public visiting the tower (specifically to view the bells).  Susan confirmed that over a year ago the Ecclesiastical Insurance Co. stipulated that improvements would be required to enable access.  She said she would submit a short paper to the DCC regarding advice and then explore the options.

5. Officers’ reports:
These had been circulated in advance of the meeting.

a) The Tower Captain of St Helen:  Brian invited comments and questions.

b) The Tower Captain of St Nicolas:  There was a brief report from Hugh: there is ongoing ‘action’ to paint the frame – it is not an urgent matter, but thought needs to be given as to who can be approached to do such a job taking into account that accessibility is not easy.

c) The Treasurer:  Susan invited comments/questions. Brian drew attention to note 5 relating to ‘cost of equipment’ that relates to the cost of hiring the Church Centre for hand bell practices.  It was acknowledged that the hire was at a very modest rate. The accounts were approved.

d) Steeple Keepers:  Reg informed Hugh that there is a need to replace the tail ends and sallies.  Isaac and Reg are planning a visit to White’s to take instruction and receive a demonstration on how to do this.  There are enough old ropes to do this without purchasing new ones.  All of the bells have terylene ‘rope’ sections distal to the tail end (which circuits the wheels).

e) Hand Bell Activity report:  Susan summarised her report and was pleased to say that recruiting is going well.

f) Training: Recruiting (particularly with young ringers) has been going well, along with all-round excellent progress with the new learners.  The ITTS Training Course that Susan organised was a great success.  Jeanette highlighted that her Child Protection form needs updating (involves a small amendment), which she will attend to and return.  (Forms could become out of date as, for example, teenagers often have an anti-tetanus vaccination.)
6. Election of Officers:
Took place according to the procedure specified in the Constitution.

	Office
	Holder

	Tower Captain St Helen
	Brian Read

	Tower Captain St Nicolas
	Hugh Bishop

	Treasurer
	Susan Read

	Hand Bell Leader
	Susan Read

	Co-opted posts:
	

	Deputy Tower Captain St Helen
	David Thomas

	Deputy Tower Captain St Nicolas
	Reg Sidlow

	Ringing Master St Nicolas
	vacant

	Tower Secretary
	Tim Pett

	Steeple Keeper St Helen
	Mark Walker & Isaac O’Shea

	Steeple keeper St Nicolas
	Reg Sidlow & Isaac O’Shea

	Teaching Team Leader
	Susan Read

	Weddings Organiser
	Jeanette Thomas

	¼ Peal Organiser
	Susan Read

	Cleaning Organiser
	Beryl Yates & Carole Sidlow

	Web Master
	Brian Read


7.  Events:

a) Anniversary of bell dedication: The anniversary is on 25 July.  Details of the social event, probably on 20 July will be circulated at a later date.

b) 2014 Outing: The date suggested was 20 September.  Who will organise this will be decided later.
c) Christmas Dinner: Those present favoured continuing the tradition of having this event in January or February.  A date will be confirmed later in the year.
d) Guild & Branch events 2014: Numerous activities to diarise – these will be circulated.

8. Installation of the Clock Bell at St Helen’s:

Jeanette asked about progress on this matter.  As Mark was not present Brian said he would follow this up with him.  A Faculty needs to be drawn up and there is a need to get DCC approval.  Margaret offered to help Mark with any administration that he might find useful.

9. Wedding and Peal fees

Susan suggested that the current rate for weddings remain the same i.e. £13 per rope for local ringers, £15 per rope for visiting ringers.  Small inflationary increases for 2015 would be proposed to the DCCs.

There will be no increase in fees for peals, i.e. £4 per rope.

10. Any other business:
It was proposed that a donation of £200 be made to the Diocesan Bell Fund, and that £200 be set aside for the Radley Bell Fund, which is yet to be launched.  Nearly all those present were in favour of these proposals.

The meeting closed at 2030 hours.
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